

HONEYBEE BUZZ



JANUARY 2019

PRESIDENT'S LETTER

I want to thank Connie Kight for the wonderful Polar Express decorations that she made and Annette Paulson for all the prizes at the December meeting. Also thanks to all that brought food for the food bank, that cart was pretty full. I was so proud of our guild when all the quilts were presented for the Jacksonville Sheriff's Office. It makes me really realize how much we share with each other and give what we can, so thank all of you.

This is the last reminder; January 1st is the first Tuesday of the month, so we will be moving our January meeting to January 8th. If you showed up on the first Tuesday, please come back on the second Tuesday.

We have new members whom have asked what our committees do. The Board went over all the committee chair duties and updated them. So I thought I would start putting a little blurb about one committee each month.

Membership- Keep up to date records of membership, including name, address, email address, phone number, birthday, anniversary, spouse name and years of active membership.

Compile and print roster for members, including a list of officers and committee chairpersons and copy of the bylaws. The Charter Members shall be recognized on the membership roster. Purchase necessary items to coordinate and house membership kits which shall contain membership card, copy of roster, bylaws, definitions and questionnaire (handbook).

Membership renewals for 2019 are taking place so be sure to fill out your forms and renew.

January will be another educational month for Honeybees, we Sonny Maleski coming to do a trunk show at the meeting and Nancy Wines doing a fun workshop on the 19th

Keep on Keeping on Elaine

MEETING

Tuesday, January 8th, 6:30 p.m. at Mandarin Presbyterian Church in the Fellowship Hall East Campus

In this issue:

President's Letter Program Hospitality Moda Pattern Minutes

Officers

President: Elaine Stemetzki Vice-president: Marie Breslin Secretary: Jeanie Jacobson Treasurer: Pernie Gilbert

The website for Honeybee is http://honeybeequilters.org

PROGRAMS

January 19th will be a workshop with Nancy Wines on how to use the Quick Curve Ruler. If you ordered a Quick Curve Ruler through Elaine, please bring \$12.50 for the payment. The sign-up sheet will be at the meeting. Time and place will be determined later. Stayed tuned.

February workshop will be a joint opportunity with the Rivercity Piecemakers. There will be a workshop expanding on all the tips and tricks discussed at the October meeting. There will be more information on that later.

Lots of educational opportunities coming in 2019. Don't forget to join the Honeybees!

HOSPITALITY

Prior to the meeting we will "Meet to Eat" starting at 5:30 pm, at Panera's in Mandarin. I am looking forward to a good salad and sandwich, maybe soup. You can't go wrong with anything on the menu. For the birthday girls, please don't forget to bring treats to share during the break.

Jennifer Worrell, January 10th Maureen Reiter, January 17th Shirley Smith, January 18th Linda Crider, January 28th Justina Muehler, January 31st







Moda has different patterns that can be downloaded for free. There are over 200 patterns that be selected. Each month there will be a pattern selected from Moda with the link.





